Stockton Sunday League © 2012

STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: 07504 303153
MINUTES OF MEETING 21 November 2012
Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ),  P Livingstone (Vice Chairman) , K Steele, G Hewitson, 
D Overton, G Eastick, L Golightly, J Lambert, K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  A Close, Jean Johnson, J K Johnson, H Oliver  
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7-35 and welcomed all to the meeting and advised that this was the last meeting of 2012 and looking around the room it appears we are a little thin on the ground this month.  He then handed over to the League Secretary who advised that the minutes of the previous meeting had been posted on the League website; they were agreed by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
First Aid course held last night, there were about 10 members present and all went well.

I did ask last month that I needed First Aid Certificates from the following Clubs:

Billingham The Kings & Thornaby Aerodrome Club as the one’s I have, have expired

Billingham Cons, Pot & Glass, Norton WMC and Sun Inn Athletic, nobody has complied with this instruction, if not done within the next seven days further action will be taken.

Car parking at Darlington Back Lane I did bring this up with the Council but to date have not heard anymore.

As for Tilery I now have a key to open the gates and for the last three weeks I have done this but need the teams to help out, I did send email for Sunday 11 November asking teams that if they could arrange for somebody to collect and open up and close that would be appreciated but nobody bothered to even reply.

Charter Standard 

I did send an email out last Friday to gauge interest re course on Introductory to Coaching Adults, I have had a limited response (about 6 at present), if anybody else interested can you please let me know asap as it takes time to get these organised.

Also did forward an email re Members Services Training on 10 December at Newtown Community Centre, this is a good opportunity especially for new secretaries as how to use the complete service not just for the Health check.    

Correspondence

Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association Suspension Lists

Durham County Football Association Insurance Invoices (Issued to Teams)

Durham County Football Association letter re Suspensions (read out)

Secretaries Report
I do not have a lot to report on this month, one problem that has occurred over the last couple of weeks is people missing cautions off their match return, or even recording one when no caution issued.  The easiest way to avoid a fine and ensure your match report is correct is to ask the referee at the end of the game.  Also if a player receives 2 yellow cards that is all you enter, do not also mark the red card, as the system knows to allocate a 1 match ban for 2 yellow cards.

Fixtures for December have been issued tonight as well as some match sheets, for Januarys fixtures please check website as I will not be posting any fixtures out this time.

I am getting one or two reports from referees whereby Teams are not having somebody run the line for them during matches, can I draw your attention to Rule 13 (C) which states “Where Assistant Referees are not appointed each Team shall provide a Club Assistant Referee.  Failure to do so will result in a fine of £5 being imposed on the defaulting Team” therefore you have been warned.
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:  

Glenmount Portrack Hotel – Change of Secretary

The full details can be found on the website.

Team of the Month Award:

September winner is South Bank AFC who had three wins and one draw; they did have 1 caution during the month

October’s winner is the Moby Grape had three wins and no cautions.  

Each received a match ball presented by Derek Overton League President

Cup Draws – The draw for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy Round Four took place.
Referees: 
Jes Lambert advised that there had been a couple of changes to appointments but these had been updated on the website.
The Roll call was taken and nine Teams were missing – Billingham Cons, Billingham Cowpen Club, Glenmount Portrack Hotel, Norton WMC, Pot & Glass, Sun Inn Athletic, Thornaby Aerodrome Club, Thornaby Cricket Club and Thornaby Sports & Leisure  
Any Other Business:  

Date of the next League Meeting is Wednesday 23 January 2013
The League Secretary advised that South Bank were at home in the All England Sunday Cup this coming Sunday at Thornaby F.C kick off 1 p.m. 
There being no further business the Chairman reminded members of the date of the next meeting and wished all a Merry Christmas and he closed the meeting at 19-55.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:     23 January 2013
Minutes of Meeting held on 21 November 2012

